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by Robert Boniface 

Howdy all, I hope the winter is being 
kind to you all, especially our South 
Taranaki farmers who have no doubt 
been outside in temperatures of less 
than zero giving lambs and calves the 
kiss of life?  We haven’t had our lambs 
yet…am picking they will arrive when 
the weather takes the nastiest turn 
possible!  Racing has been a bit quiet of 
late, I am only aware of the Rotax 
Challenge event and the 3-Way Series 
occurring in August?  Please feel free to 
correct me if I’m wrong! 

Round 5 of the Rotax Max Challenge 
and Pro Kart Series was staged in 
Hawkes Bay last weekend (16/17 
August) with three of our drivers 
travelling to “the Bay” to battle once 
again.  Brad Still was racing Rotax Max 
Light, Aaron de Ridder took his new 
Rotax Max Heavy Tony Kart and David 
Cox was entered in the KZ2 Masters 
class.  A report of the event should be 
elsewhere in the newsletter, but I don’t 
recall receiving one, so you will have to 
go and check on MyLaps for the 
results! 

We travelled to Mt. Wellington to 
contest the IKS 3-Way Series on the  

 

same weekend as the club prizegiving.  
Thomas had a good event, picking up 
the round win and he managed to 
establish the new ROK lap record for 
reverse direction.  Local driver, Billy 
Frazer, was fast and tough to beat, but 
Thomas managed to be more 
consistent with two wins and three 
2nds to give him round honours.  
We’re heading back in 2 weeks to try 
and secure the series win before 
heading to Blossom. 

Speaking of that, Blossom is to be held 
on 6 & 7 September.  Those thinking of 
going really need to get their entries in 
early.  KartSport HB is anticipating a 
large number of drivers this year, so 
make sure you don’t miss out! 

The prizegiving has been and gone, 
with a number of our drivers collecting 
some silverware to adorn the 
mantelpiece for a year.  Thank you to 
all those who did come, although it was 
a shame a number of the trophy 
recipients didn’t come.  The trophies 
will be available at the August Club 
Day/AGM if you would like to collect 
them.  Thank you to Maurice and Jenny 
Frost for sorting out a number of things  

 

prior to the event and thanks to the 
Plymouth Hotel for supplying the 
venue for free. 

The only other thing is the AGM, which 
is planned for the Sunday morning 
prior to the AGM.  We really need as 
many people in attendance as possible, 
we need a quorum of at least 30% of 
the membership to be able to hold the 
AGM.  There are a number of positions 
we would like to fill, so please offer any 
assistance you have to help us all out. 

See you all at the track! 

 

Birthdays for August 

Matt Muggeridge 5 Aug. 33yrs 
Charlotte Oram 10 Aug. 19yrs 
Greg Robinson 15 Aug. 32yrs 
Kadie Smith 19 Aug. 12yrs 
Simon Bennett 21 Aug. 14yrs 
Barry Podjursky 22 Aug. 52yrs 
Pete Baylis 24 Aug. 55yrs 
Trevor Kernohan 24 Aug. 57yrs 
Michael Smith 25 Aug. 46yrs 

 
Happy birthday to all these members! 
 

February 2014 Kartorque 

In this issue:  

President’s report 

Birthday list 

Coming events 

Classified ads 

And some more…..read on! 

 

 

August 2014 Kartorque 
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Did you hear…? 

 Matt Podjursky took his Formula 
First to Manfield for a test day 
recently.  He was getting close to 
true race pace when the clutch 
decided to go on holiday!  Rumour 
has it that his mechanic should take 
a holiday also; thankfully the car is 
running better now!  A new clutch 
has since been fitted and he is 
heading back to Manfield to have 
another run…good luck Matt! 

 Pete Baylis has sold Vogue Kitchens 
and is taking things a little easier 
these days.  He must have banged 
his head as he has been seen driving 
a Hyundai…..? 

 Tony Chambers is working for 
Maurice Frost at Supreme Water Jet 
Cutting and has expressed interest 
in doing some one-on-one driver 
training.  A great way to improve 
your skills…get in touch with him on 
758 0891. 

 The club is keen to put its hand up 
for hosting NZ Schools in 2016.  If 
you would like to assist with this, 
please make yourself known. 

 Warren Riddick has added another 
Minisprint to his collection…they 
seem to multiplying in 
Hawera…maybe there’s something 
in the water down there?  He and 
Brittany will both be racing at 
Stratford this coming season which 
will be interesting to watch! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classifieds section… 
 

 

 

 

Tony Kart for Sale - ST Racer V2 

New August 2012.  Complete Kart 
including fully rebuilt #1 Yamaha 
engine by Supreme Kart Supplies 
including new bearings, rod, piston 
and ring.  Run in only. 

#2 engine - 1 hour on piston ring, only 
a tenth between the motors. 

SKS exhaust, Sniper castor camber kit 
fitted, disc protector, adjustable seat 
stays, Alfano, wets on hot rod hubs. 

Large range of spares including soft 
and hard axles, rims, sprockets and 
chain etc.  

No expense spared on this kart. 

$5,500.00 Contact Steve 027 555 
4530 or  s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

 

Club Kart for Sale 

KT100 kart, had a fresh rebuild from 
Supreme Kart Supplies, only ½ hour 
use since.  Comes with a bunch of 
extras.  

Looking at $2,000, but will take offers 
around $1,600 - $1,700 

Contact: Shay Foster 
moosenp3d@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presidents Report - Teri Collins 
 

Hi everyone, 

This will be my last report as I am 
standing down after the AGM.  I’d 
like to thank to committee for the 
great work they have done and 
wish the club well going forward.  
We are very lucky to have such a 
dedicated bunch of people who 
have kept the club going along 
well.  I have been a bit absent due 
to work, so it is great to see the 
members helping keep everything 
in good order.  At some stage I’d 
like to get the kart out again and 
bring it to the track, will have to try 
and balance that with work. 
 
As you will be aware, the AGM is 
happening at the club rooms on 24 
August, just before our racing 
starts.  It is also me old mate Pete 
Baylis’ birthday on that day…have 
a great day Pete! 
 
This weekend is Round 3 of the 
Winter Series, so make sure you 
get along to the track on Sunday to 
race.  Drag along a mate if 
possible, it would be a great time to 
get some of the many members 
who own karts but don’t race yet to 
get out and learn some more.  
Practise is one thing, but there is 
nothing like racing! 
 
Cheers for now….. 
Teri 
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The Green Party 
seems like a good 

government 
option….. 

Next Club Day: 24 August 2014 
 

Event: Rd3 Winter Series 
Duty Class: Rotax and Open 
Direction: Anti-clockwise 
Convenor(s): Steve Boyde 
Race day sponsor: EHL Group 
 

EHL GROUP 
EHL Group is an Innovative 
and progressive company 
incorporating four separate business divisions 
which specialise in providing turnkey solutions 
for motion and control technologies and 
systems.  Based in Taranaki, EHL is one of the 
leading providers of precision-engineered 
solutions for a wide variety of mobile, oil and 
gas, industrial and marine markets.  With 
local, national and international customers 
EHL has grown rapidly over recent years and is 
known internationally for its innovative design 
engineering projects that have set a high 
standard in the industry.  When it comes to 
motion control and fluid technology, EHL is 
there, constantly evolving, improving and 
training to keep abreast of each new 
requirement in the industry’s ever changing 
environment. 
 

Format: Gates open 7:45am 
 Scrutineering 8:15am 
 Entry conf. 8:30am 
 AGM 9:00am 
 Drivers brief. 10:30am 
 Tuning Runs 10:45am 
 Racing 11am 
 Lunch 12:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming events… 

2014/15 WPKA Goldstar Series 

Rd1 - 9 November 2014, Wellington 

Rd2 - 7 December 2014, Manawatu 

Rd3 - 8 March 2015, Taranaki 

Rd4 - 3 May 2015, Hawkes Bay 

Trophy round – 31 May 2015, Wellington 

 

2014 National and Other Events 

CIK, 25-26 Jan 2014, Wgtn. 

Top Half Rd 1, 15-16 Feb 2014, Rot. 

Prokart Rd 1, 22-23 Feb 2014, Manwtu 

Top Half Rd 2, 8-9 Mar 2014, Ham. 

Prokart Rd 2, 15-16 Mar 2014, Rot. 

Top Half Rd 3, 29-30 Mar 2014, EBoP 

Nationals, 19-20 Apr 2014, Blenheim 

Prokart Rd 3, 17-18 May 2014, Ham. 

Prokart Rd 4, 7-8 Jun 2014, BoP 

Top Half Rd 4, 21-22 Jun 2014, Akld 

NZ Schools, 12-13 Jul 2014, Manwtu 

3-way Rd 1, 10 August 2014, Mt. Wgtn 

Prokart Rd 5, 16-17 Aug 2014, H. Bay 

3-way Rd 2, 30 August 2014, Mt. Wgtn 

3-way Rd 3, 31 August 2014, Mt. Wgtn 

Blossom, 6-7 Sept 2014, H. Bay 

Prokart Rd 6, 20-21 Sep 2014, Akld 

North Islands, 25-26 Oct. 2014, Rot. 

CIK Trophy of NZ,?? Nov., Hamilton 

 

Some comic relief… 

One day while in a bank, an old lady 
asked if I could help her check her 
balance... so I pushed her over. 
 
I've just released my own fragrance. 
No one on the bus seems to like it 
though. 
 
Did you hear about the Indian drug 
addict who went to intensive care after 
mixing curry power with cocaine?  He’s 
now in a Korma. 
 
Q. How do you make a cat flap? 
A. Throw it off a cliff. 
 

 

Membership reminder… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Just a reminder that the club 
membership cycle runs from 1 October 
to 30 September, so membership fees 
are due in less than a month!  This is 
also a great time to check and make 
sure that your license is current with 
KartSport NZ…. 
 

“Have-A-Go” Kart… 

The kart has been assembled with the 
brand new Raket 120 engine, and now 
just needs some keen drivers to come 
and hire it!  The attached flyer outlines 
how it will be hired and the costs etc., so 
if you know someone who has always 
talked about going karting but didn’t 
know how to get involved….give them a 
copy of the flyer or get them in touch 
with a committee member to arrange a 
drive. 
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Current Club points 
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Club Officials 
 
Patron: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
President: Teri Collins 021 550 050 teri@collinsconstruction.co.nz 
Vice President: Mitchell Day 759 8014 mitchell@paceeng.co.nz 
Secretary: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
Treasurer: Karen Jury 755 4029 kjury@xtra.co.nz 
Club Captain: Peter Cottam 758 2099 peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 
Race Secretary: Chrissy deRidder (temporary) c.deridder@xtra.co.nz 
 Wendy Burroughs 
Senior Steward: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
Race Officials:  Robert Boniface 756 6900 htbauto@xtra.co.nz 
 Steve Boyde 756 8957 s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 
 Malcolm Bruce  teammouse@xtra.co.nz 
 Peter Cottam 758 2099 peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 
 Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
 Rob Webber 759 4077 printrus@slingshot.co.nz 
Technical Officers: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
 Warren Riddick 06 278 4824 fkr-taranaki@xtra.co.nz 
Club Promotional Officer: Position vacant 
Shop Manager: Karen Jury 755 4029 kjury@xtra.co.nz 
New/Renewal of Membership: Maurice Frost 758 8891 m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 
Committee: Peter Baylis  voguekitchens@xtra.co.nz 
 Robert Boniface 756 6900 htbauto@xtra.co.nz 
 Steve Boyde 756 8957 s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 
 Peter Cottam 758 2099 peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 
 Aaron de Ridder  a.deRidder_17@hotmail.com 
 Chrissy de Ridder  c.deridder@xtra.co.nz 
 Mike Jury 027 485 1982 kjury@xtra.co.nz 
 Garth Lacey 752 2516 egmontblooms@hotmail.com 
Machine Examiners: Robert Boniface, Steve Boyde, Malcolm Bruce, Greg Dietschin, Maurice Frost, Warren Riddick 

  
If you need any help, advice, information or just want a chat, feel free to contact any of the team above! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:c.deridder@xtra.co.nz
mailto:s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz
http://www.power-air.co.nz/
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Proposed Summer and Winter Series changes 
 
There have been some changes proposed to alter the current Winter and Summer Series structure, as well as address 
what appear to be unfair penalty points.  Some discussion has been had around these issues and a couple of options 
for change have been developed, as below.  Some of the current problems are: 
 

 The Summer Series spans two different calendar years, meaning the prizegiving is at least 6 months behind the 
existing prizegiving date 

 The Winter Series is awarded over 12 months after the end of the series in following calendar years due to the 
timing of the series, as are the trophies for the Enduros. 

 The Enduros are always held in marginal weather, so there is a plan to shift these 

 The current penalty points are too harsh for someone who may miss a meeting for a legitimate reason, ending their 
chance of winning a trophy and potentially quashing their enthusiasm to come and race again until the start of a 
new series 

 It is thought that the current structure involves too much racing which can conflict with other events (National 
events, Goldstar, Rotax Max Challenge, Pro Kart, Top Half, Blossom etc.) and reduce the chance that members will 
race at club days.  Do we in fact drop a club day in July completely or have a fund/technical day? 

 
Therefore, the following couple of options have been put forward.  If you would like to debate the proposal, feel free 
to come along and have you say at the AGM on 24 August.  We are happy to hear any discussion on the issue. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On the next page, there is a document which outlines the differences between the two options… 
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Series Revamp:  
Current Meeting Structure:  
 5 Summer Series Meetings 

 4 Winter Series Meetings  

 Enduro  

 Club Champs  

 Xmas Fun Day  

 Prizegiving is held around July/August  
 

Option One:  
 One x 8 Round Annual Series held in February, March, April, May, August, September, October, December (drop 

worst result from one of these meetings)  

 Club Champs - November  

 Enduro - June  

 January Twilight Fun Day with Prizegiving at the end of the day at our Venue.  

 No meeting in July  

 GPs held over the eight rounds - not in Enduro or Club Champs.  

 Senior 50 Lapper - September  
 

Option Two:  
 Summer Series - February, March, April, May (drop worst result)  

 Winter Series - August, September, October, December (drop worst result)  

 Club Champs - November  

 January Twilight Fun Day with Prizegiving at the end of the day at our Venue.  

 Enduro - June  

 No meeting in July  

 GPs held over the eight rounds of Summer/Winter series - not in Enduro or Club Champs.  

 Senior 50 Lapper - September  
 


